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QC advice on draft statutory guidance for local authorities on home education 

Dear Lynne Neagle 

We are writing to ask your support in respect of the draft statutory guidance for local authorities on 
home education (the Guidance), issued by the Welsh Government, the consultation of which ends 
on 21 October 2019. 

We have obtained legal advice on the Guidance from David Wolfe QC, of Matrix Chambers, and 
enclose copy of the same for your attention. You will note from the advice that if the Guidance was 
issued in its current form it would be unlawful and/or lead to illegality by local authorities acting in 
the light of it. 

The main legal issues with the Guidance which would render it unlawful are: 

1. it suggests that meetings with families and/or the child are mandatory (either for the local
authority and/or the family);

2. it suggests that seeing the child is mandatory (either for the local authority and/or the
parents/child to agree to that);

3. it states that only in exceptional circumstances the local authority can conclude without
seeing the child that it is receiving a suitable education;

4. it implies that local authorities can/ should insist on seeing a child without its parents;
5. it implies that there is some obligation on parents to give a reason for de-registering their

child with a view to home education;
6. it implies that the local authority can insist on discussions with parents and/or children as

to their decision to home educate;
7. it suggests that the local authority has any role in questioning the parental choice to home

educate in circumstances where that education is suitable.
8. it suggests some form of hierarchy or presumption in favour of education at schools and

against education otherwise than at school.

On that basis we kindly ask that you demand the Welsh Government to withdraw the Guidance. 

Yours sincerely 

ducation Wales 
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